Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

July 19, 2010
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Lewis Russell




Blake Smith




Carolyn Burns




Eric Mabe
Doug Hall




Brian Lennon





Members Absent:  Jim Potts
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Linda Bailey, and Brandon Darrow.
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to approve the minutes of the June 21, 2010 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously.

There was no public forum

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Doug Hall to allow the sixth grade to take a trip to space camp in the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Eric Mabe to adopt the Student Code of Conduct for 2010-2011.  The motion carried unanimously.  
A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Doug Hall to table the Handbook until Mrs. Irby was present to give input.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Eric Mabe to get a new phone system from Cumby Telephone.  The motion carried unanimously.

Possible charging for summer school was tabled so Mr. Johnson could do a survey of other districts.

The possibility of a Christmas or incentive bonus was discussed.
A budget workshop was set for August 2, 2010

Mr. Johnson explained to the Board that the fiscal agent of the business co-op, Sulphur Bluff ISD, was not allowing input from the other members of the cooperative.  Sulphur Bluff had also discussed pulling out of the co-op on at least two occasions.  A motion was made by Eric Mabe and seconded by Blake Smith for Miller Grove to become the fiscal agent of the business cooperative if it becomes necessary.  The motion carried unanimously. 

The Board entered into executive session at 8:03 p.m. to discuss the hiring of Ashley Hayden and Jennifer Medina. 
The Board returned to open session at 8:19 p.m.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to give Ashley Hayden a one year probationary contract for the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

A motion was made by Lewis Russell and seconded by Brian Lennon to give Jennifer Medina a one year probationary contract for the 2010-2011 school year.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Johnson advised the Board that he was working on a proposed budget.
Mrs. Bailey presented elementary update on the up-coming year.
Mrs. Irby was absent.  
At 8:35 p.m. a motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Lewis Russell to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
